SENATE AGENDA ITEM III.F.1.

4 September 2007

August 27th, 2007

To:        Dr. Steven Rock, Chair

            WIU Faculty Senate

Annette E. Hamm, Faculty Senate Secretary

            Stipes Hall 323

            Western Illinois University

            Macomb, IL

            AE-Hamm@wiu.edu
Fr:        Dr. Fred Isele, Chair

            Council for International Education

            WIU-Quad Cities

Re:       2006-2007 COUNCIL FOR INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION ANNUAL REPORT

1. The 2006-2007 Council for International Education, formed by the WIU Faculty Senate, successfully completed it’s assigned calendar and meeting agenda with the passage of the CIE finalized Policies and Procedures document approved by the Faculty Senate it the March 6th, 2007, meeting (http://www.wiu.edu/FacultySenate/CIE.htm). 

2. This year’s 2006-2007CIE Faculty Senate Committee included:

Chandra Amaravadi, Information Management and Decision Sciences

Bridget Carey, Center for International Studies

Felix Chu, Library Administration

Eric Ginsberg, Department of Music

Nancy Kwang Johnson, African American Studies

Walter Kretchik, Department of History

Joseph Schmitz, Department of Communication

Chryssa Sharp, Department of Management

Sara Simonson, Curriculum & Instruction

Murali Venugopalan, Chair, Center for International Studies

Fred Isele, Curriculum and Instruction

            2006-2007 CIE Re-elected Chair

3. The 2006-2007 CIE generally met every other Tuesday, bi-monthly, at the Chicago Room, WIU Student Union Building, WIU-Macomb.  Also, Dr. Fred Isele, CIE Chair, represented the committee at all WIU Faculty Senate meetings.

4. After the original CIE Policies & Procedures document was amended by the Faculty Senate (see Faculty Senate meeting minutes of 2006-2007), they were approved at the March 6th, 2007, meeting.

5. I would like to acknowledge the outstanding professional assistance and contributions provided by Dr. Joseph Rollo, Provost; Dr. Steven Rock, Faculty Senate Chair; Dr. Murali Venugopalan, Center for International Studies Chair; Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Secretary; and each member of the 2006-2007 Faculty Senate CIE committee.  Also, I would like to acknowledge the special contributions of Dr. Walter Kretchik of the CIE Committee for his writing and editing contributions of the finalized CIE Policies & Procedures document.  In behalf of this year’s CIE Committee, I sincerely hope that the leadership provided by the approved Policies & Procedures document will provide a lasting and successful framework to the organization of International Studies programs here at Western Illinois University.

Respectfully submitted, Dr. Frederick Isele, 2006-2007 Council for International Studies Chair

